Tamara R. Ross

From: Leslie Clayborn <lacmontana@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2023 11:20 AM

To: Tamara R. Ross

Subject: IMEG community meeting

External Email: Treat links and attachments with caution.

I want to express my concern and frustration regarding the community meeting you have planned to share information about the development on Mullan Road.

You are holding the meeting in the middle of the undeveloped field on Mary Jane.

There really is no access to this area. There is no parking on Mary Jane, so basically we are being asked to walk on the road with traffic or the muddy field to get to this area because there are no sidewalks and then stand in the mud or road to attend this meeting. Parking would have to take place in an adjoining neighborhood so the walking distance would be considerable even for an able bodied person. It's impossible for someone with disabilities. I won't even mention the safety issues of walking with cars moving both ways.

Dare I suggest you really show no indication that you care for feedback or want to listen in person to the community's concerns.

Disappointed, Leslie Clayborn